AkzoNobel response to allegations that AkzoNobel Powder Coatings Korea failed to recognize union
26 August 2014
Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited AkzoNobel o respond to the following item:
· “AkzoNobel Korea refuses to recognize IndustriALL affiliate KCTF”, 11 August, 2014
AkzoNobel sent the following response:

“Thank you for giving AkzoNobel an opportunity to respond to concerns that AkzoNobel Powder Coatings Korea is failing to recognize its employees’ right to collective bargaining. Please find below our response:
AkzoNobel, as a leading paints and coatings company operating in more than 80 countries worldwide, prides itself on employing sustainable and ethical business principles in all of its global locations, which includes respecting the rights of its employees.

AkzoNobel Powder Coatings respects the labor laws of every country in which we operate. We are open to union representation and collective bargaining and ensure our employees have a voice and are compensated fairly. AkzoNobel Powder Coatings follows the international AkzoNobel standards when it comes to Health and Safety and the site is subject to regular HSE audits by internal and external auditors. It is our understanding that KTFC have withdrawn allegations that AkzoNobel is in breach of Korean labor legislation.

AkzoNobel representatives have entered into a constructive dialogue with representatives from KTFC and we have every faith that we can continue a mature and constructive discussion with KTFC going forward.”

